Minutes of Tattenhall & District Youth Council Meeting Virtual, 19th October 2021

PRESENT

Youth Councillors

Amelia Anna Beth Carys Holly

Parish Councillors

lain Keeping Lisa White

Other

Debbie Owens Clerk – Ann Wright

Chairman

Anna agreed to chair the meeting.

Welcome

Debbie Owens introduced herself as a resident of Tattenhall with 30 years' experience as a youth worker who had volunteered to help set up the youth club and help run the pop-up sessions.

Cllr lain Keeping introduced himself as the chairman of the Parish Council.

Apologies

None received.

Notes

The Council agreed the notes of the last meeting on the 28th September 2021.

Membership Update

It was reported no new members had come forward and that the pop-up youth club would be a good opportunity to attract more members.

Art Workshop

It was reported that the art workshop would cost £512 for the day including materials and that a grant had been submitted to fund the project, if that funding was not available it was agreed the Parish Council should be asked to fund the session. It was agreed that Anna would attend the next Parish Council and ask the Council to support the project.

Youth Club

It was note that the Community Room would be available for a pop-up Youth Club session although it was noted that no furniture or facilities are available with it. It was agreed to ask if any outdoor space was available for use at the same time as the community room.

It was agreed to run the first pop-up sessions on Friday 26th November:

6.30 - 7.30 - Yrs 6 to 8

8.00 - 9.00 - Yrs 9+

It was agreed the sessions will be taster sessions and people attending will be asked to consider what the youth club should be like in the future.

It was agreed to provide simple refreshments, squash, crisps and biscuits.

It was agreed the pop-up session should be free of charge.

It was agreed the session could be used to promote the art workshop as well as the Youth Council.

It was suggested arts and crafts materials should be available as well as a survey and flip charts for attendees to write ideas.

It was noted the session need to be interesting and there was some discussion about what the young people would want to do. It was suggested that there could be a bingo session with prizes.

The Council agreed a poster to advertise the youth club created by Cllr White.

Future Meetings

Youth Club Pop-up Session arrangements & activities Art Workshop Update

Next Meeting:

The next scheduled <u>YOUTH COUNCIL MEETING</u> is on **Tuesday 16th November 2021**, **5.00pm** Virtual (Zoom) Meeting.